
 
MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 4

th
 February 2020 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 4
th

 February 2020 in Tolzey Hall at 7.15 pm. 

     

Cllrs present:    Cllr P Munro-Davies      Cllr A Christie  Cllr R Veitch    

      Cllr H Finnegan             Cllr P Hogben  Cllr S Flint 

            

  Cllr S Reade   

 +  9 members of the public    

  

Apologies:   Cllr R Snow, Cllr G LeMasonry 
  

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 Proposed by Cllr Hogben, seconded by Cllr Christie, carried unanimously. 

 

Items from the public  

 None 

 

Matters arising 

a) Highway Matters – Nothing 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association – Nothing 

c)  Local Housing Requirement – Nothing 

d) Village Biodiversity – Nothing 

. 
Planning 

- 3 Green Lane. Works to crown reduce one Sycamore Tree. (P20/01180/TCA) 

No objection proposed by Cllr Veitch, seconded by Cllr Christie , carried unanimously 

 

Approved Planning 

- 20 High Street. Removal of condition 4 attached to P19/10960/F. (P19/17705/RVC) 

- 9 Tanners Walk. Erection of a single storey rear extension. (P19/18452/F) 

 

Circulated Schedule 

- Land Adjacent to The Manor (P19/5232/F) site visit held on 24
th

 January, Parish Council 

were in attendance. The application to be considered at the Development Management 

Committee on 6
th

 February at 11am. 

 

   

Marshfield Parish Council Climate/Environment Policy Statement. 

 

‘Marshfield Parish Council recognises the pressure on our Climate and Environment and the need to take 

action.  We will examine all of our actions and decisions to ensure that harmful impacts are minimised and 

positive steps are taken.‘ 

 

Council to review this statement to bring into line with the SGC Climate Emergency Policy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Correspondence 

 
- Home Barns pedestrian access to High Street – Representatives of the residents at Home Barns presented 

the case for the extension of a footpath  to enable safe access to the village on foot. The resident owner of 

the Toll House was also in attendance to support the proposal. Cllr Reade agreed to follow up the proposal 

with Chris Harris at SGC and the local MP and feedback directly to the Directors of the Home Barns 

Management Company and Parish Council. 

 

Parish Council support was proposed by Cllr Flint, seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously.  

 

- Clearing of Ringswell Common – notice was given to the Parish Council that clearing of the scrubland to 

the north side of the road at Ringswell Common was going ahead, to be completed later in the year. The aim 

is to preserve the Common and its ecosystem. All mature trees would be left in place and the area reseeded 

with wild meadow seed mix. 

 

- Cotswold Edge February 2020 

 

 

 

Finance 

After the following transactions, balances are: C/A.£1,777.48  D/A. £89,872.97  

NatWest £24,172.00.    

 

 British Gas DD   £110.10 Electricity at Tolzey Hall 

  

 

 Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr Hogben, seconded by Cllr Veitch, carried unanimously.  

 

 A quote to supply and install new improved efficiency, thermostatically controlled heaters into 

Tolzey Hall £164 plus vat.  

 Approved by Cllr Hogben seconded by Cllr Flint, carried unanimously. 

         

District Councillor Feedback 

      

Feedback given during the course of the meeting 

 

Matters for Discussion 

 

Cllr Veitch asked for feedback regarding the illumination of the Xmas tree, it was decided that more lights 

were required in the future. 

 

Cllr Flint gave her apologies for the next two meetings. 

 

 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 18
th

 February 2020 7.15pm 

Meeting closed at 7.45pm 


